

CHRISTOPHER NEWPORT COLLEGE

HRISTOPHER THE CHRONICLE

1985-86 Academic Year

Monday November 4

Cablevision - Volleyball - 4:00 pm - CNC vs. UNC-Greensboro

Curriculum Committee - 2:30 pm - N202

Tuesday November 5

Wednesday November 6 Cablevision - Soccer - 5:00 pm - CNC vs. Roanoke

Soccer at Methodist - 2:30

hursday November 7

Administrative Faculty Luncheon - Banquet Room - Noon - Call Office of Continuing Education for Reservations

Piddy November 8 Cablevision - 4:00 pm - CNC vs. Roanoke - Soccer



Sailing at Atlantic Coast Women's Inv. Artist's In Concert - 8:15 pm CC Theatre - The London Early Music Group



Cablevision - 5:00 pm CNC playoff soccer (tentative)

Sailing at Atlantic Coast Women's Inv.

November Faculty Meeting

The Instructional Faculty will meet at 3:00 pm, Friday, November 15, 1985, in N125. Committee chairmen and individual faculty members who wish to place items of business on the agenda for consideration must submit the text of the motions they wish to have considered to this office no later than noon, Wednesday, November 6, 1985. (One such motion, to be presented by the Chairman of FAC, will deal with the authority of the Curriculum Committee relative to the determination of which courses qualify as having a "global view.") It would be helpful to all concerned if all committee reports to be presented at this meeting were submitted for publication by this deadline as well. The agenda will be published in the Chronicle of November 8, 1985.

As is the case with all meetings of the Instructional Faculty, all other members of the academic community are welcome to attend as observers.

-- Vice President for Academic Affairs

Dean's Search Committee

The committee has again begun the process necessary to fill the position of Dean of the School of Business and Economics. An advertisement has been placed with various major publications, and postings have been sent to well over 200 colleges and universities across the country. The closing date for applications is November 18, and on November 20 we will narrow the pool using specific criteria designed for that purpose.

As before, we will then ask this select group of candidates to submit additional information and ultimately invite five to campus for personal interviews. Each of these final candidates will participate in an open forum so that all interested parties will be able to meet and question them personally.

Our intention is to have candidates come to the College in early February, and you will be notified of specific dates as they approach. The committee will forward the names of 3 finalists to the VPAA by February 20, 1985.

-- Susan L. Casey, Chairman Dean's Search Committee

NEWS & GENERAL INFORMATION

Federal Employment Seminar

The Office of Counseling and Career Services is pleased to sponsor its annual informational workshop on obtaining employment with the Federal Government on Thursday, November 21, 1985, at 1:30 p.m. Ms. Susan Holland, Staffing Specialist from the Fort Monroe Civilian Personnel Office, will be the featured speaker.

Topics of interest will include appropriate procedures to be followed in the federal application process and suggestions for working through "bureaucratic red tape."

Ms. Holland will discuss forthcoming changes in the Office of Civilian Personnel, as well as the establishment of the "Peninsula Civilian Personnel Support Agency" and its impact on services currently offered by the Norfolk Office of Personnel Management.

Information on vacancy announcements, types of appointments, required examinations and procedures for rating applicants will be addressed. Hints on completing the Standard Form 171 will be offered, as will a question-and-answer period for individuals with specific concerns.

The workshop is open to all interested CNC students, faculty, staff, and alumni. A \$3.00 cash materials fee is required for participation in the Federal Employment Seminar. Early registration is recommended due to limited seating. For further information and pre-registration, contact the Office of Counseling and Career Services in the Campus Center, Room 146 (599-7047).

-- Lynne Ballard, Assistant Director, Employer Relations 599-7165

* * * *

FUNDS FOR PURCHASE OF LIBRARY MATERIALS FOR RESEARCH PURPOSES

The library has set aside \$5,000 to purchase resources for research activities.

If you need library materials for research that will result in a publication, a paper, and/or a presentation before a group, please contact me concerning your library needs.

Wendell Barbour, Library Director

Administrative Faculty Monthly Luncheon

The monthly luncheon of the Administrative Faculty will be in the Banquet Room on the first Thursday of November (November 7) at noon. Please call the Office of Continuing Education (7158) by Tuesday, November 5, to make reservations. Luncheon will be buffet style (cafeteria line on your own).

-- Agnes Braganza

Ramseur Concert

The first concert of this season's Ramseur concert series will be the London Early Music Group performing works by Henry Purcell and the Italian Masters. The concert will be Saturday evening, November 9, at 8:15 in the Campus Center Theater. Call 599-7074 for tickets or information.

-- Cayce Benton

FACULTY/STAFF/STUDENT NEWS

Ruth Kernodle gave the keynote address on the "Future of Aging" at a conference sponsored by Norfolk General Hospital in Norfolk on October 26.

Dr. Robert C. Coker and Mr. John W. McCaughey addressed the annual seminar of the Hampton Roads Chapter of the Classification and Compensation Society on Tuesday, October 22, 1985, at the NASA Activity Building. Dr. Coker's topic was "Burnout, How To Deal With Personal Attitude Changes" and Mr. McCaughey's topic was "Effective Organizational Communication Skills."

COMMITTEE INFORMATION & FACULTY BUSINESS

Approved Minutes of Curriculum Committee Meeting - October 8, 1985

Present: Olson (chairman), Barbour, Bostick, Durel, Hooper, Hornik, Hunter, Park, Pellett, Powell, Turner, Weber

The minutes of the meeting of October 1 were approved.

Professors R. Hubbard, Petruchyk, Sharoff, and Brockett of the Department of Arts and Communication discussed with the Committee the criteria for global courses as they related to FNAR 201, 202; THEA 210, 211; MUSC 201, 202; and MUSC 203, 204. Professors Hoaglund and Teschner discussed the current incorporation of non-Western materials in PHIL 201, 202 and the planned addition of further materials by the Fall of 1986. Professors Herrmann and Doerries discussed the global concept and PSYC 201, 202. Professor Doerries proposed that consideration be given to either (a) adopting both general, integrative world view courses as well as discipline-based world view courses or (b) delaying implementation of the new curriculum to allow more time for the development of appropriate courses.

After discussion, the Committee voted with the following results:

FNAR 201, 202 was accepted as meeting the criteria for a global course. THEA 210, 211 was returned to the department with encouragement for further development. MUSC 201, 202 and 203, 204 were returned as not meeting the criteria for global courses in their present form.

PHIL 201, 202 was accepted as meeting the criteria for a global course.

PSYC 201, 202 was returned as not now meeting the criteria for global courses.

The revised syllabus of MLAN 205, 206, submitted by the Department of Modern and Classical Languages and Literatures, was considered and accepted as meeting the criteria for a global course.

The Committee then discussed the issue of whether new courses may be added to the Distribution Requirements. The Committee rejected a motion to allow new courses to be added.

Next meeting: Friday, October 11, at 2:20, on the second floor of Newport Hall.

Respectfully submitted, Theodora P. Bostick, Secretary